



MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE NORMAL TOWN COUNCIL HELD IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS, NORMAL CITY HALL, FOURTH FLOOR UPTOWN STATION, 11 UPTOWN CIRCLE, NORMAL, MCLEAN COUNTY, ILLINOIS – MONDAY, JULY 2, 2018.


1.	CALL TO ORDER:

	Mayor Chris Koos called the regular meeting of the Normal Town Council to order at 7:01 p.m., Monday, July 2, 2018.

2.	ROLL CALL:

	The Clerk called the roll with the following persons physically
PRESENT:	Mayor Chris Koos and Councilmembers Jeff Fritzen, Chemberly Cummings, R.C. McBride, Kathleen Lorenz, and Kevin McCarthy.   Also present were City Manager Pamela Reece, Assistant City Manager Teri Legner, Corporation Counsel Brian Day, and Town Clerk Angie Huonker.
ABSENT:	Councilmember Scott Preston.

3.	PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

	Mayor Koos led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

4.	PUBLIC COMMENT:
	
	Katy Haag, Vice-Chair of Illinois State University Student Sustainability Committee spoke in favor of the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.

	Steve Snyder, Co-Owner of  Ironwood Gardens Apartments, opposes the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.
	
	Anna Whiters, Student Life Senator with Illinois State University Student Government Association, spoke in favor of the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.
	
	Alyssa York, student and resident, spoke in favor of the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.

	Karl Sila spoke in opposition of the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.

	Andrea Gilleran, student and resident, spoke in favor of the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.

	Colleen Horne, President of College Democrats at Illinois State University, spoke in favor of the proposed Multifamily Dwelling Recycling Ordinance.

	
5.	OMNIBUS VOTE AGENDA:

	Mayor Koos read aloud the items to be considered by the Omnibus Vote Agenda.
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A.	APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF JUNE 18, 2018:
	
B.	APPROVAL OF TOWN OF NORMAL EXPENDITURES FOR PAYMENT AS OF JUNE 27, 2018:

C.	RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF AN AGREEMENT FOR TECHNICAL PLANNING SERVICES WITH THE MCLEAN COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION: Resolution No. 5576:

D.	RESOLUTION TO ACCEPT BIDS AND AWARD A CONTRACT TO ROWE CONSTRUCTION CO., A DIVISION OF UNITED CONTRACTORS MIDWEST, INC., IN THE AMOUNT OF $1,853,275.84 FOR THE 2017-18 GENERAL STREET RESURFACING PROJECT, AND TO AUTHORIZE A BUDGET ADJUSTMENT OF $21,746.84.: Resolution No. 5577:

E.	ORDINANCE MODIFYING SECTION 17.3-4 OF THE TOWN OF NORMAL MUNICIPAL CODE – SMOKING REGULATORY ACT FOR TOWN-OWNED FACILITIES PROHIBITING SMOKING WITHIN A DISTANCE OF TWENTY-FIVE FEET OF ENTRIES, OUTDOOR AIR INTAKES AND 
OPERABLE WINDOWS: Ordinance No. 5742:

Mayor Koos excused himself from voting on any expenses he incurred while performing his duties as Mayor.  Councilmember Jeff Fritzen excused himself from voting on any BOPI invoices.  

There were no items removed from the Omnibus Vote Agenda.

MOTION:

Councilmember McCarthy moved, seconded by Councilmember Lorenz, the Council Approve the Omnibus Vote Agenda.

AYES:		Fritzen, McBride, Cummings, Lorenz, McCarthy, Koos.
NAYS:	None.
ABSENT:	Preston.
Motion declared carried.

Items A, B, C, D, and E were approved by the Omnibus Vote. 

6.	ITEMS REMOVED FROM THE OMNIBUS VOTE AGENDA:

There were no items removed from the Omnibus Vote Agenda.	

7.	GENERAL ORDERS:

	ORDINANCE ADDING DIVISION 2 TO SECTION 21 OF THE MUNICIPAL CODE TO REQUIRE THE COLLECTION OF RECYCLABLE MATERIALS FROM MULTI-FAMILY DWELLINGS:  Ordinance No. 5743:

MOTION:
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Councilmember McBride moved, seconded by Councilmember McCarthy, the Council Adopt an Ordinance Adding Division 2 to Section 21 of the Municipal Code to Require the Collection of Recyclable Materials from Multi-Family Dwellings.

AYES:		McBride, Cummings, McCarthy, Koos.
NAYS:	Lorenz, Fritzen.
ABSENT:	Preston.
Motion declared carried.

	City Manager Pamela Reece introduced the proposed Ordinance and what lead to its creation, indicating it is a reasonable solution to address the diversion of materials from the land fill and provide convenient access to recycling for all residents.

	Councilmember Chemberly Cummings stated there is a responsibility to be concerned about this issue from both sides.  Mrs. Cummings asked about costs to residents and what long term effects the Town would face if no action is taken on this matter.

	Michael Brown, Executive Director of the Ecology Action Center, responded there would be no immediate cost increase, but there would be an eventual increase likely as the landfill reaches capacity.  Public Works Director, Wayne Aldrich, added that most materials would be transported from the area which would imply increased cost for transportation.

	Councilmember Kathleen Lorenz stated cost cannot be predicted.  Mrs. Lorenz further stated there has not been enough process, citing there were not enough meetings held, and that property owners feel they have not had enough input into the matter.  Mrs. Lorenz then suggested a phased-in approach may be better.  Mrs. Lorenz then stated she was surprised the process accelerated to a draft ordinance so quickly.

	Councilmember Jeff Fritzen stated he has been supportive of the Town’s recycling initiatives for years.  Mr. Fritzen then stated he felt we are rushing into an Ordinance before investigating further options, such as partnering in a pilot program.  Mr. Fritzen indicated he would like to see a plan that works for everyone, including smaller property owners or property owners with specific needs.

	Councilmember R.C. McBride stated he was surprised there seems to be no sense of urgency on this matter.  Mr. McBride further stated there was a Council consensus during budget discussions and the feeling there was no time to wait on the matter.  Mr. McBride also stated he feels this is a compromised Ordinance, taking into consideration lease cycles.

[bookmark: _GoBack]	Councilmember Kevin McCarthy thanked all the speakers who spoke both in support and in opposition to the matter.  Mr. McCarthy then stated in January and then again in February and March multi-family recycling was discussed during the budget process.  Mr. McCarthy indicated concern with a pilot program, stating he feels that appears like Council is going back on their budget decisions.  Mr. McCarthy also stated he feels there has been no strong indication that property owners would voluntarily participate in a pilot program.  Mr. McCarthy voiced concerns that not everyone has the same goal in mind, stating accessibility, long term cost, and community sustainability have been a long-term request by the community.
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Councilmember Jeff Fritzen asked questions about the Solid Waste Plan pertaining to the amount of materials that go to the landfill, and what other categories of other materials can impact the landfill.  Mr. Michael Brown responded.

	Councilmember R.C. McBride noted that recycling has been the single biggest issue of residents and students during his time on the Council.

	Councilmember Kathleen Lorenz asked about a departure from geo-based strategies.  Mr. Michael Brown responded, indicating that eliminating barriers for haulers and route densification are factors that can be more cost effective.  Mrs. Lorenz then stated she felt this Ordinance as written will have unintended consequences to many property owners.

	Mayor Chris Koos stated that he is solidly with the affirmatives on this matter.  Mayor Koos went on to discuss meetings with ISU Student Government where recycling has always been a number one priority.  Mayor Koos stated there will be tweaks to the Ordinance in order to provide solutions that work for everyone.  Mayor Koos also indicated that Council is very amenable to making adjustments to the Ordinance over the course of the next year.

MOTION:

Councilmember Kathleen Lorenz made a Motion to Postpone Indefinitely on this item, seconded by Councilmember Fritzen, the Council Postpone Indefinitely to Adopt an Ordinance Adding Division 2 to Section 21 of the Municipal Code to Require the Collection of Recyclable Materials from Multi-Family Dwellings.

AYES:		Lorenz, Fritzen.
NAYS:	Cummings, McCarthy, McBride, Koos.
ABSENT:	Preston.
Motion declared failed.

8. 	NEW BUSINESS:

	There was no New Business.

9.	CONCERNS/COMMENTS

	There were no Concerns/Comments.
	
10.	ADJOURNMENT:

	MOTION TO ADJOURN:

There being no further business to come before the Council, Mayor Koos called for a Motion to Adjourn.

MOTION:

Councilmember McBride moved, seconded by Councilmember McCarthy, the Council accept a Motion to Adjourn.
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AYES:		Lorenz, McCarthy, Fritzen, McBride, Cummings, Koos.
NAYS:	None.
ABSENT:	Preston.
Motion declared carried.

Mayor Chris Koos adjourned the regular meeting of the Normal Town Council at 8:15 p.m., Monday, July 2, 2018.




